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 900 Commerce Drive                                                                            Phone: (518) 489-1377

                                                          Clifton Park, NY 12065                                                                        Fax: (518) 453-9284
                                                                                                                 www.smartlu83.org
JULY 2019 Newsletter
The next regular meeting will be Thursday, July 18, 2109 at the Union Hall, 900 Commerce Drive, Clifton Park, NY 12065 @ 5pm
The winner of the June 2019 regular meeting roll-over raffle of $450.00 was not in attendance. Another $50.00 will be added to the July 2019 Regular meeting roll-over raffle which will be $500.00.  All members are eligible for the drawing but must be in attendance to win.

HARDSHIP LOANS

At the request of the Financial Trustees, and recommended by the E-Board & Body at the June 20, 2019 Regular meeting, any member who is delinquent and has not made any attempt to make payments to a Hardship Loan they received, their names will be read aloud at the Regular meetings and names will be posted in future newsletters. We have had some members who borrowed the $200.00 maximum over a year ago and are working steady but have not made any payments.  Hardship Loans are required to be paid back within 8 weeks of receipt of the loan.

Entertainment Committee Meeting

On July 8th, 2019 at 4pm at SMART Local 83 union hall we will have an Entertainment Committee meeting to prepare for the upcoming Steak Bake which has been scheduled to be held on Saturday September 14, 2019 at Cook Park in Colonie, NY.  Any member wishing to participate in the planning of the Steak Bake should plan on attending this meeting! If you want to help out but can’t make this first meeting, call the hall to be put on the list. 
JATC:

With the delay in work beginning at the ETEC (Emerging Technology and Entrepreneurship Complex) siding job at the Harriman Campus. Some of the members that previously took the siding classes have gone back to work for other contractors. The JATC has decided to schedule another class for any other members still unemployed so we have people prepared to cover this project.  These classes will be held on July 22nd and 23rd from 5 to 8 pm for a total of 6 hours.
There is a limit of 8 seats in this class so if you want to attend please go to our website at www.smartlu83.org.  Click on the Training Tab then click Training Courses to sign up. Seats will be assigned by a first come first serve basis.  As always there is a $200.00 deposit required and must be received before we can reserve your seat for the class.
Congratulations to the following new Journeypersons who were sworn in at the 
June 20, 2018 Regular Meeting.

	Eric Bekkering
	
	Joshua Mead

	William Curry
	
	Joseph Prudhomme

	Aaron Hebert
	
	Brett Ross

	Shakoda Heil
	
	Ryan Savoca

	Paul Howard
	
	Matt VanDenburgh

	Peter McDermott
	
	


The JATC gave Special recognition to Brett Ross for his dedication to his 5 year apprenticeship. Brett did not miss a single night of class and was given a $100.00 gift card for his effort.

SASMI:

The hours requirement for the 2019A Period is 750.  If you worked less than 750 hours January 1 through June 30, 2019 you MAY be eligible to apply for SASMI.  NOTE!!! If you worked in June, you cannot apply until after your June hours have been reported to the Union Hall.  SASMI applications will be mailed out after the first of August.  YOU will need to have copies of ANY paystubs as well as a print out of your NYS DOL Unemployment check history.  
INSURANCE NEWS:

Open Enrollment was held in June and it was brought to our attention that many of you still do not know that you have Health Insurance with prescription as well as separate dental, vision and hearing aid benefits.  About 30 members took advantage of the Open Enrollment and will now save approximately $377 each month just by changing to the High Deductible Plan which has a lower monthly premium. Over 12 months that is $4,530! It is the SAME PLAN that everyone else has, it just has a cheaper premium, and the money saved in the premium covers their deductible and is paid out of their PAP!  #winning 
There were also a handful of members who have completely depleted their PAP account and lost their coverage until they can work the required 700 hours to have it reinstated.  In most cases this was due to excessive charges or swipes of their JFA Debit card.  Accordingly, the Insurance Fund Trustees have voted to suspend member debit cards if a members PAP balance falls below $2,000.00. Effective 9/1/19 anyone with a PAP balance under $2000 will see their card turned off for swiping and it would not be turned back on until the next open enrollment provided their account exceeds $2,000.00.   
If you have questions about your insurance, how the PAP account works, deductibles or you need new ID Cards, please call JFA at 518-373-0069 x280 or call Donna at the fund office. 
Fraternally,
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Francis Maguire

President/Business Manager


Steak Bake – Saturday, September 14, 2019 at a new location Cook’s Park, Albany

Golf Tournament – Saturday, September 21, 2019 at Fairways of Halfmoon, Mechanicville
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Local Union # 83   








Albany - Clinton - Columbia - Essex - Franklin - Fulton - Greene - Hamilton

Montgomery - Rensselaer – Saratoga - Schenectady – Schoharie - Warren - Washington

